Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, August 22, 2019, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Pineda Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall, 5650 North Wickham Road, Melbourne, Florida 32940

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management Number: 441945-1 

Project Description: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites all persons to attend a public meeting regarding proposed plans to improve safety and operations at the Harbor City Boulevard and Pineda Causeway intersection. The purpose of the project is to improve operations by signalizing the intersection of U.S. 1 (State Road (S.R.) 5) and S.R. 404 eastbound ramps as well as widening to construct a 12-foot-wide travel lane from the S.R. 404 eastbound off ramp to the S.R. 404 overpass. Adding the travel lane at this location will help eliminate the merging actions from drivers coming off the S.R. 404 westbound ramp to U.S. 1, and help reduce potential crash points. Improvements also include widening and constructing dual right turn lanes at the S.R. 404 eastbound off ramp to U.S. 1.

The public meeting will be Thursday, August 22, 2019, at the Pineda Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall, 5650 North Wickham Road, Melbourne, Florida 32940. The meeting will be an informational open house with a presentation on a continuous loop running throughout the meeting. Project information will be on display, and project representatives will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Eliode Joseph, P.E., by phone at (386)943-5388, or via email at Eliode.Joseph@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Eliode Joseph, P.E., by phone at (386)943-5388, or via email at Eliode.Joseph@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Eliode Joseph, P.E, FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5388, or by email at Eliode.Joseph@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information is available on the project website at www.CFLRoads.com by typing 441945-1 in the search box and clicking on the project name in the search results.
